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 A petition of 52 signatures was received from Ms Alison Fry on behalf of 

Kingscroft Road Leatherhead, as follows: 
 We the undersigned residents of Kingscroft Road, Leatherhead, KT22 7BU reject 

Mole Valley County Council’s proposal for blanket No Waiting parking restrictions 
from Monday to Friday 10am to 2pm. 
We recommend that the Council install a Resident Parking programme throughout 
Kingscroft Road, Leatherhead with parking restricted to residents only from Monday 
to Friday between the hours of 8am to 6pm. 
 
 
 
The Local Highways Manager responds: 
This petition was received as part of the responses to the Leatherhead Parking 
Review – Ms Fry, who put forward the petition, has also been spoken to personally 
by the engineer responsible for the consultation and was made aware at the time 
that the only residential permit scheme that we are proposing is in Minchin Close. 
This is an experimental scheme and if it is successful Ms Fry was informed that this 
could be the basis for implementing further schemes within the area. 
Ms Fry was satisfied with the explanation and was told that the proposals set out in 
the petition could be carried out as part of the next review following positive results 
from Minchin Close. This is outlined in the Leatherhead Waiting Restriction Review 
Committee Report of 24th June 2009. 
 

  
  
 


